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Notice of Virtual Public Information Meeting for Sewage Sludge Utilization Permit Application  

 

In accordance with Section 9-234(e) of the Environment Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, 

Charles County Commissioners have requested that the Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE) 

conduct a virtual public information meeting regarding a Sewage Sludge Utilization Permit Application 

submitted by Synagro Central, LLC. The application is to land apply treated sewage sludge generated 

from various waste water treatment plants at agricultural rates on the Charles E. Bowling Property   

(CH 192) located at 12475 Rock Point Road, Newburg in Charles, Maryland. 

 

The purpose of the public information meeting is to provide an opportunity for the public to 

obtain information about this permit application and MDE's review process. Representatives for the 

applicant and MDE will be available to answer questions regarding the application. 

 

MDE has provided the application to the County Commissioners of Charles County and to 

the Charles County Health Department. The application and supporting documents are available for 

public review at the County offices. 

 

The application and other supporting documents are also available for public review on MDE’s 

website at the following link:  

 

https://mde.maryland.gov/programs/land/RMP/Pages/sewagesludge.aspx 

  

This virtual information meeting has been scheduled so that citizens can discuss the application 

and the permit review process with the applicant and the Department. 

 

Virtual Information Meeting 

 

The virtual information meeting has been scheduled for Thursday, December 29, 2022, at 12:00 

p.m. To view or participate in the virtual information meeting, please contact M. Jerry Egbegbadia at 

mev.egbegbadia@maryland.gov so that the meeting link can be sent to you. If interested in joining by 

phone, the meeting phone number and PIN can be emailed to you. 

 

Upon request, an interpreter for the deaf or hearing-impaired person will be provided.  

 

Written comments regarding these applications may be addressed to: Mr. Tyler Abbott, Director,  

Land and Materials Administration, 1800 Washington Boulevard, Suite 610, Baltimore,  

Maryland  21230-1719. 

 

For further information regarding this notice or to request an interpreter, please contact Mr. Thomas Yoo, 

Chief, Biosolids Division, at 410-537-3314 or Thomas.Yoo@maryland.gov. 
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